
Have your say on the proposals by completing the 
quick online survey at: www.surrey-fire.gov.uk/psp 
by 20 February, 2017.
Paper copies are available at local libraries, council offices and fire 
stations in the Spelthorne, Elmbridge and Runnymede areas.

Proposed changes  
to fire cover in the 

area



Increasing demand for essential services such as adult social care and school 
places, coupled with reduced Government funding, means Surrey County 
Council is under pressure to find efficiencies and savings on all the services 
it provides for the county’s residents, including fire and rescue. As a result 
and following a public consultation in 2013, a decision was made to close 
Staines and Sunbury fire stations replacing them with a new cost-efficient 
fire station at an optimum location, Fordbridge. 

The development of this new site has experienced delays whilst we 
looked at ways of securing the best possible vehicle access, however, the 
need to make savings has not changed. So, having looked carefully at the 
potential options we are proposing that Staines fire station should close 
and that Sunbury fire station remain to provide cover until Fordbridge is 
ready. In addition to the cover provided by Sunbury, crews from nearby 
stations, such as Chertsey and Egham, will also be called upon if needed.
 
In light of these financial pressures, we have also reviewed the plans to 
have an on-call crew who would work alongside the 24/7 full time crew 
at Fordbridge and have little choice but to propose to go ahead with 
Fordbridge without an on-call crew.

To take part in this consultation and find out more about our  
proposals please visit our website: www.surrey-fire.gov.uk/psp 

Phone:	 03456 009 009	 Minicom:	 020 8541 9698
Text:   	 07527 182861	 Email: 	 contact.centre@surreycc.gov.uk
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